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Ms. Dorothy Lowman, Chair 
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Portland, OR 97220 

Dear Dorothy: 

Please find enclosed some thoughts from the West Coast Seafood Processors Association (WCSPA) 
regarding widow reallocation and divestiture.  We appreciate having our comments included in the public 
record on this issue. 

Widow reallocation 

We support reallocation Alternative #2 as being the fairest and most straight-forward of the allocation 
options. Regarding the sub-options, we believe that sub-option (b) makes the most sense given that the 
ACL should be set equal to the ABC based on the management formula that should be applied to a fishery 
with a biomass greater than B40%. 

Divestiture 

When enacting the law that provided for limited access privilege programs (LAPPs), the Congress was 
deliberately vague on how strict a Council should be in limiting quota ownership.  The Congress simply 
forbade anyone from having an “excessive” share. 

The Council, in trying to turn Congress’ approach into a practical limit, came up with a two-tiered rule 
governing quota share ownership: a limit on quota share ownership by species, and an aggregate limit 
across all species lines that would ensure nobody owned more than 2.7%. Leaving aside the rationale for 
the individual species limits, the aggregate limit can – and evidently will – cause a double penalty to be 
imposed on quota holders who will already have to divest shares to stay within the individual species 
limits.  Further, it undercuts the efficiencies that can be gained by allowing fishermen to maximize their 
holdings of individual species so that they can “specialize” in a certain strategy while divesting their 
holdings of other species that do not play into that strategy. 

Other IQ fisheries have recognized that individual species quotas need to be brought up to date and have 
changed their management systems to accommodate the changes that occur in a fishery after it is 
converted to an IQ program.  In British Columbia, for example, species caps were made large enough to 
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cover landings.  In the Alaska pollock fishery, language is currently pending before Congress that will set 
the individual percentage cap at 24%.  These are examples in which the proper review over a period of 
time dictates that changes should be made. 
 
This Council too has a self-imposed mandate to review the IQ program in five years (which is coming up 
soon), see where it is functioning as intended, and make changes where it is not.  We suggest that the 
double penalty imposed by an aggregate limit on top of an individual limit is one area that requires 
serious examination.  There is no indication that we have reached the individual species limit in any part 
of the groundfish fishery or that anyone would be harmed if the aggregate limit were not in place. Any 
entity who exceeds the individual species limits – including whatever limit the Council decides to set for 
widow – will still need to comply with divestiture rules on a species by species basis. What is being called 
into question is the need for an additional penalty that is not needed. 
 
We believe the Council should act at this meeting to delay the rule on divestiture of aggregate quota 
shares and make a decision on whether to keep it, change it, or get rid of it after fully examining its effect 
during the IQ program review. 
 
 
 
      Sincerely, 

      
      Rod Moore 
      Executive Director 
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